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09 February 2023
Dear Parent/Guardian

Manor Green School - Traffic project

We are writing to let you know that we are currently working with both the Highways team at the Royal

Borough of Windsor and Maidenhead (RBWM) and with the leadership team at Manor Green School to

improve the traffic flow in and out of the school in the morning and afternoon.

During February half term there is a closure at the Cannon Lane Railway Bridge for power connection works -

11th-19th of February. In addition, during the 17th and 18th of February the Highways team will be

undertaking work to install a yellow boxed junction with additional ‘KEEP CLEAR’ road markings under the

railway bridge at the traffic lights.

The intention of the boxed junction is to deter vehicles from travelling under the bridge when the road ahead

isn’t clear and also to discourage vehicles from stopping at the entrance to the school in a manner that blocks

the road.

We are asking all parents who drive to school and all transport operators taking children to school to take note

of these measures and support us by trying not to block the junction between the road and the school.

In addition, we are also looking at measures, subject to approvals, to improve traffic flow on the school site

itself. These plans are currently being developed and we anticipate that any improvement work will be

undertaken during the school summer holiday.  Further information will be provided at a later date.

Your support will be greatly appreciated.

Yours faithfully

Lin Ferguson

AfC Director of Children’s Services

Cc

Cllr P Haseler, Cabinet Member for Planning, Parking, Highways & Transport

Cllr S Carroll, Deputy Chairman of Cabinet & Cabinet Member for Children’s Services, Education, Health, Mental

Health, & Transformation


